
 

 

September 27, 2016 
 
A special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville began on September 27, 
2016 at 6:40 pm at Pioneer Hall for the purpose of conducting a budget workshop.  
Three board members were present, as well as Code Enforcement Officer Mark 
Overbaugh.  Councilmen Davis and Stern were absent.  There were no guests in 
attendance.  Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
The 2017 tentative budget was reviewed. An additional budget workshop has already 
been scheduled for Tuesday, October 4, 2016 at 6:30 pm in Pioneer Town Hall.   
 
Conversation occurred regarding the potential to purchase property from the Barbara 
Reinhardt estate, located within the Hamlet of Greenville.  Assessed at $85,000, the 
property has been offered to the adjacent property owners for $40,000.  Further 
discussion will occur at the next meeting when all board members are present.   
 
After general review of the budget this evening, and with consideration of increases 
related to providing complete emergency services within the town, the board feels that 
the budget will exceed the government imposed 0.68% tax cap for 2017. 
 Mr. Bear moved to hold a public hearing regarding an override of the 2017 tax 
cap, seconded by Mr. Bensen, on Wednesday, November 9, 2016, at 7:00 pm in Pioneer 
Town Hall. 
  Carried 3 ayes, 2 absent.   
 
There being no further business, Mr. Macko moved to adjourn at 7:30 pm. 
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